OMB CONTROL NUMBER: 0704-0553
OMB EXPIRATION DATE: 05/31/2025

AGENCY DISCLOSURE NOTICE

The public reporting burden for this collection of information, OMB Control Number 0704-
0553, is estimated to average 60 minutes per response, including the time for reviewing
instructions, searching existing data sources, gathering and maintaining the data needed, and
completing and reviewing the collection of information. Send comments regarding the burden
estimate or burden reduction suggestions to the Department of Defense, Washington
Headquarters Services, at whs.mc-alex.esd.mbx.dd-dod-information-collections@mail.mil.
Respondents should be aware that notwithstanding any other provision of law, no person shall be
subject to any penalty for failing to comply with a collection of information if it does not display
a currently valid OMB control number.

Questions:

1. Where do you live or work in relation to the installation (distance/area of town)?

2. Please tell us about the DoD environmental cleanup effort you are involved with/with which
you are familiar?

a. How did you become involved and how are you currently involved?

b. How long have you been involved in this effort?

c. What types of information do you receive from installation personnel about
environmental cleanup?

d. How do you receive this information? (Mail, email, telephone, television, radio, local
government agencies, community organizations, websites, social media, friends and
family, in-person meetings, virtual meetings)

e. How would you like to receive this information?

f. How frequently do you receive this information? (Weekly, monthly, quarterly,
semiannually, annually)

g. How frequently would you like to receive this information?

3. When you think of the RAB meetings—do you feel you receive useful information and are
your questions and concerns listened to and respected? Please share your views whether they
are positive, negative, or neutral.

a. Are there elements of the RAB/community outreach that need to change?

b. Are there aspects of the RAB/community outreach that are working well?

4. How transparent and responsive do you think DoD has been regarding cleanup efforts to
date? (Very transparent and responsive, somewhat transparent and responsive, neutral, not
transparent, I don’t know)

5. The next questions are about how the installation is communicating with you about cleanup
activities?

a. What aspects of the installation’s communication do you see as successful?



b. What concerns do you have about how the installation is communicating? Which are
most pressing?

c. Is the information you receive clear and easy to understand?
Where do you turn for information about the cleanup in your community? (Mail, email,
telephone, television, radio, local government agencies, community organizations, websites,
social media, friends, and family, in-person meetings, virtual meetings) Please be specific.
Technical assistance programs provide independent scientists, engineers, and other
professionals to review and explain technical environmental information to communities
beyond what is provided by state or federal environmental regulators. Assistance may
include actions such as interpreting technical documents; assessing technologies;
participating in relative risk evaluations, understanding health implications; and training.

a. Do you feel community members are aware of technical assistance programs?
If DoD personnel were to make one change to improve how they communicate with the
community about environmental cleanup activities, what would that change be?
Please share anything else that comes to mind.



